Principal’s Report

School Council
April 9, 2020
Congratulations to Mrs. Kraft:  Mrs. Kraft and her husband welcomed baby Benjamin on Wednesday, March 24.  Mrs. Kraft is doing well and Benjamin is progressing nicely in the NICU.  Her substitute teacher for the remainder of the year will be Ms. Kathi “Kat” Isbell.  
8th Grade End of Year Activities:  On Friday, May 14 Camp Carson will be bringing “camp” to campus for the 8th graders.  They will have a variety of outdoor activities and fun that day.  They will also have Pizza Revolution on Tuesday, May 25.
First Communion:  First Communion will be celebrated on Sunday, April 25 at 2:00 p.m. 
Choice Scholarships (Vouchers):  Mrs. Girten is currently collecting financial information from families and completing the choice applications.   

ILEARN:  The Indiana Department of Education ILEARN state assessment will begin on Tuesday, April 20.
SNOW MAKE UP DAY:  School will be in session on Monday, April 19.  This is a snow make up day.    

Enrollment 2020-2021:  The office staff is currently collecting tuition agreements and applications for the 21-22 school year.  
Playground:  The two tetherball games and gaga pit have arrived.  The location of the gaga pit is still to be determined.  The tetherball games are mobile.  The children love them!  Thank you to our wonderful PTO!
We also inquired about the broken slide on the big toy.  The company is replacing the slide at no cost to us.  We will have to install it.  

School Safety Grant:  Good Shepherd is utilizing the school safety grant funds from the state of Indiana to help defray the cost of our Youth First school social worker.  We plan to use those funds for the next two years for our social worker.  

Social Studies Textbooks:  New, updated Social Studies textbooks will be purchased for next school year.  The new textbooks will have online access to the text and activities.  Next year the Diocese will be piloting math textbooks.  

Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Girten, Principal

